

BARNBY MOOR PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 11TH FEBRUARY

2020

AT 7PM IN BARNBY MOOR VILLAGE HALL.

Present. Mr. C. Fraser (chair), Mr. S. Pashley, Mr. M. Ing, Mrs. L. Ing, Mrs J. Childs & Mr. R. Boeuf BDC

129 Apologies for absence.

Mr. M. Quigley.

130. Declarations of interest.

There were no declarations.

131. Village Hall

Nik Smith has quoted £400.00 to repaint all the red wood to gray, this may be increased as there is a few extras to be done. All agreed to this.

The council agreed to the quote from Tom Reynolds to build two cupboards in the hall for the sum of £470.00. This may increase slightly as we have to verify if this includes painting and locks.

The new local M.P. Brendan Clarke-Smith will be holding a surgery in our hall on Friday 13th March 2020 between 10am & 11am. This information to be circulated to residents & put on the notice boards.

132.Question time.

Two members of the public were present and asked the following two questions.

A. Do the Parish Council have any plans of the drainage systems in the village.

B. Due to the state of The Drive between Andorra and Mr. Elliotts new house. Is the Parish Council partly responsible for the condition due to vehicles/caravans using the playing field.

The members of the public were informed we would reply to these questions at our next meeting, this they were happy with.

133. Adoption of minutes of the previous meeting.

It was proposed by Mr. Ing and seconded by Mr. Pashley that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 14th January 2020 be accepted. All were in agreement.

134. Matters arising.

The Crematorium has been contacted regarding the lights and this has been corrected.

Mr. Beouf will check at Bassetlaw about the footpath as he thinks it was part of their planning application that the path should be a proper footpath. He will also pursue Little Grange Farm about planning.

We have now cancelled our subscription to C.P.R.E.

Mrs. Childs is still waiting for Ye Olde Bell to get back to her about the defibrillator.

Mrs. Childs will see about holding a first aid course in the hall for the council members, this would also be available to villagers who are interested in attending.

Mr. Ing informed the council that Dean from Rose House has shown

an interest in joining the Parish Council.

It was proposed by Mr. Fraser & seconded by Mr. Ing that he be invited to join the council, all in agreement.

135. Planning matters.

There were no planning matters.

The Bassetlaw Local Plan was discussed.

Barnby Moor in August 2018 had 116 dwellings.

The plan is to have a 20 o/o increase in dwellings up to the year 2037.

Mr. Beouf explained that the 6 new dwellings we have recently had do not come into this plan also if we would look at his blog SUTTONWARD.UK and look for the link this should explain the matter.

136. Highways.

Mr. Jacob from Grange Farm House on Blyth Road has contacted NCC about flooding on the bend near his property on the A634. He requested the Parish Council to also contact NCC on his behalf.. This we did and NCC will carry out drain & gully cleaning as soon as resources are available.

137. Correspondence.

We have received an e-mail from Rajan Bhojwani stating he was resigning from the Parish Council with immediate effect, this was dated at 09/02/2020.

The P. C. reluctantly accepted his resignation and the clerk to write to Rajan thanking him for his contribution to the council.

138. Financial statement for January 2020

Current account at end of January 2020	£2565.22
Nottingham Building Society at 3rd January 2020	£3451.25
Accounts to pay for January 2020	
Bassetlaw D.C. Village Hall rates.	£13.00
Village Hall gas.	£35.51
Village Hall electric.	£34.25
Water Plus (Severn Trent)	£4.99
Wave (Water Plus)	£0.00
Total expenditure for January 2020	£87.75
Receipts for January 2020	
Line dancing.	£48.00
Fly ball.	£54.00
Total receipts for January 2020	£102.00

139. Village matters.

Can Ransford be contacted to fix the outside light on the Kennel Drive side of the hall.

Can the Fire Service be contacted to verify if we need some sort of certificate for the hall.

Mrs. Childs asked if we had a fire blanket for the kitchen, we used to have one but its not there now, Mrs. Childs to purchase this item.

The line dancers have asked if we can look at improving the hall floor

surface. Enquiries to be made regarding this.

It was suggested that as the hire prices for the hall and field have remained the same for some time we should increase these to the following,

Hall Villagers £8.00 an hour. Outsiders £9.00

Field Villagers £8.00 an hour. Outsiders £9.00

These changes should take place from 1st April.

Village signs. Due to the council spending reserves on the hall we do not have enough to do all the signs. We should be able to do two, we can then ask the 2 residents who stated an interest in donating towards this project.

140.Date of the next meeting.

Tuesday 10th March. 2020

Chair.....Date.....